
EXHIBIT 1.A
October 23rd 2019 County Commission Meeting Minutes

[See page 4]
DISCUSSION/FOR POSSIBLE ACTION/TO GO FORWARD WITH OR OPT OUT OF A

“NEGOTIATION CLASS” FOR ONGOING OPIOID LAWSUITS CREATED BY A RECENT
DESCISION IN FEDERAL COURT  

As the licensed (district) attorney, it is Wheable's job to give direction to the council (not the other way 
around as he suggests). We hire him for his licensure and knowledge of the law, as the county 
commission members are not licensed attorneys. Mr. Wheable should have known better than to have
recommended opting for the state litigation option (rather than just being satisfied with accepting the 
Federal Settlement offering, as would have been the appropriate choice within his authority). Because 
the state litigation option involves litigating members of our own public as one of the stipulations of 
participation, a 'witch-hunt' by its very nature, with the help of a separately hired private law firm: This 
poses a clear violation of NRS 252.180 Restrictions on presentation of claims against county. No 
district attorney, except for his or her own services, shall be allowed to present any claim, 
account or demand, for allowance, against his or her own county, or in any way to advocate 
the relief asked on the claim or demand made by another. 

There is a reason we have these laws, as a layer of protection for the people of these small rural 
districts, to protect the people from government officials acting outside of the scope of their authority in
any way that could inadvertently harm or cause distrust among the constituency, which is exactly what
District Attoney Wheable's choice of recommendation did. This has had a devastating impact on the 
private sector of this small economy, hardly thriving as it is. Business owners no longer trust this 
government administration, which could very well explain the compound negative effect as to why so 
many of our small businesses have shut down since this poor decision to bully members of our private
sector in such a lawless manner as this, began. Most businesses left remaining since the poor 
decision was made, remained so because they received forgiven CV-19 grants through The Cares 
Act; and in many cases, fared far better in the pandemic with the subsidization vs. natural means (as 
illustrated in a separate exhibit item which lists all businesses and persons that were subsidized). The 
majority would concur though that the reason this private sector has suffered greatly and why 
government distrust is at such an all-time high, is not due to the pandemic, but rather is largely due to 
the unlawful actions made by these entrusted officials (this decision among other careless actions; 
Competing with the private market just to name another), all actions taken in recent years.

This single decision recommended by District Attorney Wheable, to move forward with this 
unconstitutional litigation option, has set such a destructive precedence for our private sector that it 
may never recover from, until such time that We the People hold these officials accountable for their 
actions.
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